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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 154 amends the Insurance Code limiting the requirement to provide proof of a dis-
ability to an employer for insurance.  An individual who is at least sixty years old and has certi-
fied a disability to an employer for the previous five years shall not be required to certify that 
disability in order to obtain insurance. 
 
     Significant Issues 
 
Employees who are disabled and receiving disability benefits are required to establish that they 
continue to be disabled in order to continue receiving benefits.  Proponents of SB154 believe that 
limits should be placed on the number of times this can be required in certain instances.  Oppo-
nents believe that employers and insurers need to establish whether or not a person is disabled in 
order to continue providing benefits and to prevent fraud. 
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ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS 
 
The Insurance Division of the PRC currently administers the insurance Code.  Enforcement of 
the provisions of SB154 will require no additional resources. 
 
TECHNICAL ISSUES 
 
SB154 as drafted creates enforcement problems for the Insurance Division of the PRC.  This bill 
prohibits an employer from requiring certification of disability in certain circumstances.  The 
PRC recommends that since the Insurance Division does not license or regulate employers, it 
might be more appropriate to have SB154 prohibit insurers from requiring proof of disability.  
This could be accomplished by mandating that all disability income in policies contain a provi-
sion limiting the insurers right to request proof of disability in certain circumstances. 
 
SB154 needs to add definitions of the terms: “disability” and “certification of disability.” 
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